
Notice to Public of Nassau Urban County Consortium 

Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report 

for Federal Fiscal Year 2014 
 

In accordance with Federal requirements found at 24 CFR 91.520 Nassau County, New 

York has completed its Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report 

(CAPER).  The CAPER reports on performance during the period from September 1, 

2013 through August 31, 2014 under several programs authorized by the U.S. 

Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).  The Nassau County 

Consortium includes 33 municipalities and encompasses approximately 90% of the entire 

population of Nassau County.  In Federal Fiscal Year 2014 the consortium received 

$12,737,711.00 in Community Development Block Grant Program funds, $169,597.00 in 

HOME Investment Partnerships Program funds, and $1,142,545 in Emergency Solutions 

Grant Program funds.  The CAPER reports on the Consortium’s administration of these 

funds in compliance with a Consolidated Plan previously approved by HUD.  

 

The Nassau County Consortium’s 2014 CAPER is on file and is available for public 

review at the Nassau County Office of Housing and Community Development, 40 Main 

Street, 1st Floor, Hempstead, NY 11550 or online at 

http://www.nassaucountyny.gov/1524/Office-of-Housing-and-Community-Developm. 

Comments can be directed to Kevin J. Crean, Deputy Director of the Office of Housing 

and Community Development at the same address.  All comments must be received no 

later than December 9, 2015 by 4:00 pm.  Should you require translation services for the 

CAPER, please contact Kevin Crean at (516) 572-1916.  Persons, who require language 

translation services, must specify the language of preference including Spanish, Chinese, 

Italian, Persian, Korean, or Haitian Creole.   

 
 

NASSAU COUNTY OFFICE OF HOUSING and COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
JOHN R. SARCONE, DIRECTOR 

40 MAIN STREET, 1
st
  FLOOR 

HEMPSTEAD, NEW YORK 11550 
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